ROCK COUNTY TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION
Meeting Minutes
January 22, 2014
Rock County Sheriff's Office — Large Conference Room

The quarterly meeting of the Rock County Traffic Safety Commission was held on
January 22, 2014, at the Sheriff's Office at 9:00AM. Present were: Hank Brill, Dennis
Ryan, Mike Flesch, Barbara Abraham, Tom, Dunkin, Adam Pritchard, Dan Molland, Dan
Davis, Kathy Fozerde (Gazette), Jude Maurer and Pat Swartout.

Capt. Maurer called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and asked for introductions
around the table.

Dennis Ryan motioned to approve the minutes of October 16, 2013. The motion was
seconded by Barb Abraham. Motion passed unanimously.

Fatal accidents reviewed

e October 7, 2013 — 1 Vehicle/1 Deceased. Speed, along with lack of safety
equipment are contributing factors.  Alcohol unknown. Video was
reviewed. When interviewed, mother of the deceased admits to the
deceased being a heroin addict. Capt. Maurer will contact Coroner for a
follow up report at the next Traffic Safety meeting.

e November 30, 2013 — 2 Vehicle/1 Injured/3 Deceased. Safety equipment
used. Inattentive driving. Alcohol unknown.

Ryan Mayer presented a 6 year study of collisions at the intersection of
USH 14 and STH 11. WisDot is prepared to regrind rumble strips and
upsize the right arrow sign at intersection.

Old Business

Capt. Maurer recently attended a Traffic Safety meeting in Green Bay where he heard
favorable discussions regarding the diverging diamond concept.

New Business

Ryan Mayer discussed the High Risk Rural Road Program. 4.2 miles of County Road X
has been chosen to receive the $90K in funding for upgrades.

Public Input
None




The next scheduled meeting of the Traffic Safety Committee will be held on
Wednesday, April 16, 2014 at 9:00AM at the Rock County Sheriff's Office (large
conference room).

Tom Dunkin motioned to adjourn the meeting. Hank Brill seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Swartout
LES Secretary



